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UNAPPROVED 
Minutes – March 16, 2016  
 
 

 
1. Call to Order- Moeller called the meeting to order at 11:03am 

 
2. Members Present- Mark Breon, Adrienne Brown, Bradley Comment, Michael Couch, Jermale 

Eddie, Jacklyn Hernandez, Janet Korn, Chad LeRoux, Latesha Lipscomb, David Marquardt, 
Brandy Moeller, Ciciley Moore, Nick Nortier, Evette Pittman, Reb Roberts, Elijah Steinmetz, Scott 
Strenstrom, Todd Tofferi, Sarah Tupper 

 
Members Absent: Trey Conner, Joanne Roehm, Eddie Tadlock 
 
Others Present:  Annamarie Buller, Jennie Kovalcik, Bill Kirk, Tim Kelly, Kimberly Van Driel, Dan 
Climie  

 
3. Approval February Minutes- 

Motion: Chad LeRoux, supported by Nick Nortier, moved approval of the February 17, 2016, minutes 
as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 

 
4. Meeting Purpose- 

Moeller said the purpose of this meeting is to prioritize budget goals, introduce new members, 
assign new working groups, and review the Alliance GR Forward goals survey.   

 
5. Alliance Budget & Goal Updates (AFL & AFI)- 

Kirk summarized what the Alliance for Livability looks to accomplish through DGRI.  Kirk added 
that the Alliance for Livability is working on prioritizing goals for FY17 and will put forth a budget 
at next month’s meeting.  Kelly said the Alliance for Investment is using the GR Forward plan as a 
framework for their FY17 budget.  Both Kirk and Kelly gave an overview of major projects that 
their alliances are focusing on to align goals.  Marquardt asked what the timeline is for the Calder 
Plaza project.  Kelly responded that the public outreach component will be launched early this 
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summer.  Kelly added that research is currently underway, with another two-four months of 
concept development, and a completed budget in place around this time next year.   
 

6. AFV Member Introductions- 
*All Alliance members gave a brief introduction.  
 

7. Working Group Rosters- 
*Moeller announced the new working groups rosters.   
 

8. AFV GR Forward Goal Survey Results- 
Van Driel said the Alliance will begin changing working groups to facilitate the GR Forward plan.  
Moeller said goals can be met and implemented with active participation from all alliance 
members.  Van Driel then presented the survey question results for each working group, adding 
that the alliance needs to achieve plans based on these results.   
 

9. DGRI Staff Update- 
Van Driel said DGRI is working with the city to change the city ordinance for food trucks.  Couch 
asked if the change will occur this summer.  Van Driel responded DGRI is working with many 
different interested organizations and businesses currently to help move this initiative forward. Van 
Driel stated that the hopes is to have a new ordinance ready to be approved for July based on the 
Mayor’s goals. Van Driel also stated that this is a lengthy process in order to change the entire 
ordinance, but can easily move forward with the lower hanging fruit by creating vending zones 
downtown and activating the parks to help move this process along before tackling private 
property portion of the ordinance.  Van Driel added that food trucks currently are not allowed 
downtown without being invited by an event or a property owner on private property, which is a 
extremely high cost investment for property owners.  
Lipscomb asked if the working groups have specific ranked goals.  Van Driel responded each staff 
lead will help decide goal timelines and their prioritization.   
Buller said her focus in on creating a network for residents, including residential buildings and 
businesses.  Buller said she is laying the ground work for easy outreach within the resident network 
and looking to create engagement opportunities in the next month.   
 

10. AFV Member Update- 
Marquardt said he is creating a watch event for the upcoming PBS special “10 Parks that Changed 
America” on April 12.  Korn announced that Grand Rapids was rated best beer scene of any city in 
the United States.  Korn added that Experience GR’s passport program has accumulated over 
1,500 participants.  Korn said Experience GR is working to promote art and culture by inviting 
local artists to market the city; more information is available under the arts tab on Experience GR’s 
webpage.  Hernandez announced an event on March 24, conversations with Todd Robinson in 
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response to his recent book.  Breon said that LaughFest is happening now until the 20th of this 
month.   
 

11. Public Comment- 
None  
 

12. Next Meeting-  
April 20, 2016 
 

13. Adjournment- 
Moeller adjourned the meeting at 11:53am 

 
 
Minutes taken by: 
Jennifer Kovalcik  
Administrative Assistant 
Downtown Grand Rapids Inc. 
 





 


